
This will be the final district newsletter of the 2024-2025 school

year. Starting in August, we will resume sending out the

newsletters to everyone. Have a wonderful, fun-filled summer!

2025-2026 School Calendar

Dear Families,

As we wrap up another successful school year, I want to take a

moment to extend my heartfelt thanks to each of you for your

continued partnership and support. This is super important work,

and we cannot do it alone. The support we get from the larger

community, such as we saw on Tuesday with our successful FY26

School Budget vote, allows us to continue to provide high-quality

instruction and experiences to our students.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1hvXVt02wo12vZxZL4mtWBlLVsjmO6mqY/view?usp=sharing


This year has been filled with learning and countless moments of achievement, as our students

have grown immensely, even in the smallest of moments such as when we see the "a-ha" or

"lightbulb" come on for kids. From academic milestones to arts, athletics, and service to others,

our students have demonstrated resilience, creativity, and determination. None of this would be

possible without the collaboration with and dedication of our families and staff.

As we move into summer, I encourage you to enjoy some well-deserved rest and quality time

together. Summer offers a perfect opportunity for students to explore their unique interests, read

for pleasure, and recharge for the upcoming school year.

Looking ahead, we are excited about what’s to come. Planning is already well underway for the

2025–2026 school year, and we remain committed to providing a safe, inclusive, and enriching

learning environment for every student in our community.

Thank you again for being an essential part of our Scarborough Public Schools family. I wish you

and your family a joyful, restful, and safe summer.

Best,

Diane Nadeau, Ph.D.

Superintendent





School Building Advisory Committee (SBAC) to Vote for

Final Recommended K-8 School Solution on Monday June 16 th

Over the past 18 months, the SBAC has worked in collaboration with the community, the school

district, town officials, and architectural/engineering consultants to identify a final supported

solution for our K-8 schools.

This Monday, June 16 th at 6PM the SBAC will make their final recommendation on which option

should go out to voters in November. The SBAC meeting is open to the public and we invite the

community to attend in person or watch online.

Attend in Person: Town Hall, Council Chambers B

Attend via Zoom: CLICK HERE

ABOUT THE PROCESS

Through an iterative process over the past 18 months, the SBAC has:

explored 7 Initial Options for a solution for our K-2 schools, Wentworth (grades 3-5) and

Middle School (grades 6-8);

reduced to 2 Preferred Options for our K-2 schools, Wentworth (grades 3-5) and Middle School

(grades 6-8);

https://scarboroughschools.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_Hg_Cl_IYR_qxvPlU8ZIWCQ#/registration
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1xgrKgetCpvDCx_Z6egcETPGwLDHeJ2nr/view?usp=drive_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1FT1AUO9z0uGUvKcLnCorsfLCPuOH0Qre/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1FT1AUO9z0uGUvKcLnCorsfLCPuOH0Qre/view?usp=sharing


and, over the last several weeks, done a deeper exploration of these two preferred options,

coupled with various potential building sites, to evaluate potential scope variations,

reductions, and deferrals in order to identify the most cost-effective solution that will meet

our students’ programmatic needs and be supported by the community.

ABOUT THE OPTIONS

The options that remain in consideration for Monday night’s final selected solution are as

follows:

OPTION: THREE K-2 SCHOOLS (with Addition/Renovation to Wentworth and the Middle

School)

Variation 1: Replace Eight Corners School on “Site 1” (specific site is confidential, as it is

privately owned. If site and option are recommended to School Board, the location will be

announced soon)

Variation 2: Replace Eight Corners School on the Existing Eight Corners site

Variation 3: Addition/Renovation to Eight Corners School on the Existing Eight Corners

site

OPTION: ONE CONSOLIDATED K-2 SCHOOL (with Addition/Renovation to Wentworth and the

Middle School)

K-2 Consolidated School located on “Site 1” (specific site is confidential, as it is privately

owned. If site and option are recommended to School Board, the location will be

announced soon)

INCLUDED IN BOTH OPTIONS described above is the following scope at Wentworth and the

Middle School:

Wentworth: a small addition of 3 classrooms to address increasing enrollment that is

coming in the 2031-32 school year.

Middle School: a permanent addition to the main building to replace the 6th grade

portables, right-size the currently undersized cafeteria, and expand art and music spaces

to address current programming needs, in addition to building additional classrooms to

accommodate expected enrollment increases beginning in the 2034-35 school year.

Part of the SBAC’s decision on Monday will also include determining what, if any, scope reductions

or deferments they may choose to recommend for their selected option. Scope reductions and

deferments vary between the options.

COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT

Please join us Monday evening at 6PM as we make this important decision for the future of

Scarborough’s schools! There will be a public comment period early in the meeting and we

encourage you to make your voice heard!

The SBAC thanks the community for all their input throughout the process via multiple surveys,

community forums, public comment, and emailed comments. We encourage you to stay engaged

as we will continue to educate the public about the final selected option and prepare for an

anticipated referendum date in November, 2025.



Sign up for email alerts about the project HERE (scroll down to “Featured News” and click on

the orange BELL icon on the right side of the page)

The following data points will inform the committee’s decision:

Scarborough Public Schools' Central Office will be open

throughout the summer; Monday-Friday, 8:00am-4:00pm. On

Fridays, please use the video intercom system located to the right

of the main doors (Route 1 front doors only) to contact the School

Department and be allowed entry into the building. As always, if

you have any questions, please contact the Central Office at 730-4100.

https://www.scarboroughschools.org/building-project


Thank you, Jenna Leong, for your three years of service to

Scarborough Public Schools!

Oak Hill Players will be holding auditions for their Fall Musical "Crazy for You" during the first full

week of school.





Developed many years ago in collaboration with Project GRACE, the

Backpack Program began with a commitment to provide backpacks

filled with nutritious, non-perishable foods for students in need over

long weekends and school vacation weeks. During the COVID-19

pandemic, the Backpack Program was a critical resource fighting

food insecurity in our community.

In its current form, the Backpack Program continues to provide non-perishable foods as well as

fresh produce and meats to families so that our students do not go hungry over school breaks.

During the school year, we prepare breakfast & lunch for weekends, holidays and school vacations,

in packages that can be picked up once a week at the Wentworth kitchen.

Our community members are essential partners in supporting the ongoing success of the

Backpack Program - the program is fully funded by donations and grants. Monetary donations are

always appreciated and can be sent via check to the district Business Office at P. O. Box 370,

Scarborough ME 04070-0370, or made online through our RevTrak web store.

Donate Now

https://www.scarboroughschools.org/fs/pages/1782
https://scarborough.revtrak.net/donations/#/v/-backpack-program-donation-
https://scarborough.revtrak.net/donations/#/v/-backpack-program-donation-


Work Permit Information for Minors Under 16 Years Old

Once a minor under 16 years old has the promise of a job, they

must obtain a work permit before beginning that job. This includes

students who are homeschooled. They must get a new permit every

time they begin a new job until they reach 16 years old, even if they

work for their parents.

In order to apply for a work permit, the minor must be:

enrolled in school

not habitually truant or under suspension; and

passing a majority of courses during the current grading period.

A copy of the Maine Work Permit Form can be downloaded here. Once this form is completed and

signed, the work permit application should be delivered to the superintendent’s office (Scarborough

Town Hall, 259 US Route 1) with a copy of the minor’s birth certificate, passport or permanent

resident card. You may also email this information to Melissa Booth

(mbooth@scarboroughschools.org) If you have general questions please call Melissa at 207-730-

4100.

The superintendent's office will forward the information to the Maine Department of Labor. This

process could take up to one week. If the permit is in order, the MDOL will validate/approve the

form. A staff member at the superintendent’s office will email a copy of the approved work permit

to the student and the parent/guardian who gave permission for the permit.

1. Minors should bring the approved work permit to their new employer.

2. A minor can have one active permit during the school year and two during the summer.

For more information about child labor laws, wages, hiring and firing:

Maine Department of Labor (enforces Maine child labor laws)

Bureau of Labor Standards

Wage and Hour Division

207-623-7900

(TTY: Maine relay 711)

E-mail: mdol@maine.gov

Below are some great community events and fundraisers going on in Scarborough. Click on this

link Community Bulletin Board for more information.

Maine's Wild Blueberry Weekend T-Shirt Design Contest

Summer Art Camp in June 2025

Finance Authority of Maine (FAME) information

https://www.scarboroughschools.org/fs/resource-manager/view/aca5ed42-e326-42c2-940f-32a527392b51
mailto:mbooth@scarboroughschools.org
mailto:mdol@maine.gov
https://www.scarboroughschools.org/parents-family/community-bulletin-board


Scarborough Public Library

Scarborough Education Foundation
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June 13, 2025 - Last Day of School

Grades K-5 dismissed at 11:45am

Grades 6-12 will be 10:45am

**Early release times:

Grades 6-12: 12:55pm

Grades K-5: 1:45pm

We are eager to begin planning to welcome our newest students

to Scarborough Public Schools for Kindergarten in 2025- 2026!

Kindergarten is open to any student who turns 5 on or before Oct.

15, 2025.

If your child meets this criteria, and you are sending them to school in the fall, please

complete the form linked here NOW: New Student Enrollment Form

If your child meets the age requirement, but you are undecided about sending them due to

their age or developmental level, please complete the REGISTRATION FORM anyway. This will

help us plan for all potential students.

Appointments will be scheduled later this spring in each of our schools to review paperwork,

including notarization of residency.

If your child has specific health concerns, you can call or set up an appointment with one of

our school nurses at any time.

More information will be provided throughout the spring!

If you would like help completing these forms, we are happy to meet with you and provide an

interpreter. Please call any of the school offices listed below.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1T3dOtLXTsDDgDPsMZObS6szj4yjCt_uu/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1hvXVt02wo12vZxZL4mtWBlLVsjmO6mqY/view?usp=drive_link
https://scarborough.powerschool.com/public/formbuilder/form.html?formid=45683


Blue Point- 207-730-5300

Eight Corners- 207-730-5200

Pleasant Hill- 207-730-5250

Click here to access the registration page.

Scarborough Public Schools is currently hiring. Interested candidates may visit the School

District's Employment site for details and application instructions by using this link here:

https://www.applitrack.com/scarborough/OnlineApp/default.aspx

https://www.scarboroughschools.org/parents-family/student-registration
https://www.applitrack.com/scarborough/OnlineApp/default.aspx


Spring 2025

Click HERE to view the catalog

https://resources.finalsite.net/images/v1738847327/scarboroughmaineorg/jyr811mhfogqvi6wpepd/Spring2025Brochure.pdf


For upcoming Scarborough Community events, be sure to check

out Scarborough Community Services website and follow them on

Facebook.

Blue Point Eight Corners Pleasant Hill

Wentworth School Middle School High School

Services & Information

Spec. Services | Chris Rohde, crohde@scarboroughschools.org

Transportation | Sarah Redmond, sredmond@scarboroughschools.org

Food Services | Peter Esposito, pesposito@scarboroughschools.org

Athletics & Activities | Mike LeGage, mlegage@scarboroughschools.org

Curriculum I Katie Vetro, kvetro@scarboroughschools.org

Facilities | Todd Jepson, tjepson@scarboroughschools.org

Tech Support

For technology assistance with SPS student laptops, please visit

https://tickets.scarboroughschools.org to open a ticket and someone from Technology will be in

touch to assist you.

Scarborough Schools

https://www.scarboroughmaine.org/departments/community-services
https://secure.smore.com/n/pt1rd-blue-point-family-news
https://secure.smore.com/n/pt1rd-blue-point-family-news
https://secure.smore.com/n/mek1h-eight-corners-school
https://secure.smore.com/n/mek1h-eight-corners-school
https://secure.smore.com/n/zb5auw-pleasant-hill-family-news
https://secure.smore.com/n/zb5auw-pleasant-hill-family-news
https://secure.smore.com/n/nprk6-wentworth-school-family-news
https://secure.smore.com/n/nprk6-wentworth-school-family-news
https://secure.smore.com/n/w3yxg-scarborough-middle-school
https://secure.smore.com/n/w3yxg-scarborough-middle-school
https://secure.smore.com/n/phnf1-scarborough-high-school
https://secure.smore.com/n/phnf1-scarborough-high-school
https://sites.google.com/a/scarboroughschools.org/sps/central-office/special-services
mailto:crohde@scarboroughschools.org
https://sites.google.com/a/scarboroughschools.org/sps/central-office/transportation
mailto:sremond@scarboroughschools.org
https://sites.google.com/a/scarboroughschools.org/sps/central-office/nutrition-program
mailto:pesposito@scarboroughschools.org
http://www.scarboroughathletics.org/
https://sites.google.com/a/scarboroughschools.org/shs/student-life/activities
mailto:mlegage@scarboroughschools.org
https://sites.google.com/a/scarboroughschools.org/sps/central-office/curriculum-assessment
mailto:mculbertson@scarboroughschools.org
https://www.scarboroughschools.org/central-office/facilities
mailto:tjepson@scarboroughschools.org
https://tickets.scarboroughschools.org/
https://tickets.scarboroughschools.org/


Website: www.scarboroughschools.org

Location: 259 U.S. Route 1, Scarborough, ME 04074, USA

Phone: (207) 730-4100

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/scarbmeschools/

Twitter: @scarbmeschools

Cheryl Callahan
Cheryl is using Smore to create beautiful newsletters

https://www.scarboroughschools.org/
https://maps.google.com/?q=259+US-1,+Scarborough,+ME+04074,+USA&ftid=0x4cb298b1a9022193:0x9fba84d348c0c090
https://https//www.facebook.com/scarbmeschools/
https://www.twitter.com/@scarbmeschools
http://www.scarboroughschools.org/

